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Benton Beach Corporation

Annual Shareholders Meeting

November 26th, 2011

Board of Directors and Shareholders present:


Marjorie B. Spalding




Todd Chemacki


Carolyn B. Helander




Tim Chemacki


Lynne S. Ott





David Ott


Donna S. Chemacki




Holly Whelan


Heather B. Collinson




Jill Benton


Joel E. Helander




Sarah Cabrera


Ellen B. Fales





Edwin Benton


Jennifer Benton-Ruiz







Kate Fales







Quorum:
The meeting was called to order at 4:43 p.m. at the home of Joel E. Helander, 370 Vineyard Pt. Rd., with a quorum present by proxy.

Secretary’s

Report:
The minutes from the shareholders meeting held on November 27, 2010 were read aloud.  There were no corrections made.  Lynne made a motion that the minutes be accepted.  Jennifer seconded the motion and it carried.

Year in 

Review:
Donna read a synopsis of the year 2011 in review that she had written, pointing out the many highlights of the year as well as plans for the coming year.  Joel added that Hurricane Irene certainly tested the patience and resources of the board and offered a thank you for their work.  A copy of Donna’s “2011 Year in Review” is enclosed with the minutes.

Election of 

Board of 

Directors: 
The board of directors slate was presented as follows: Donna Chemacki, Joel Helander, Lynne Ott, Jennifer Benton-Ruiz, Ellen Fales, Todd Chemacki, Kate Fales, and Heather Collinson.  A symbolic in person vote was taken on the proposed slate of board of directors, as proxies would be counted later.  All were in favor.

Pasture

Rental:
Rental of the pasture for two years was also included on the proxy.  A symbolic in person vote was taken on the rental of the pasture for two years, as proxies would be counted later.  All were in favor.  

Appointment

Of tellers:
Donna appointed shareholders Tim Chemacki and David Ott to recalculate the proxy votes which had been received by mail in the preceding days.  They soon returned to report that of the 85.4% shares voted by proxy and in person, 100% had voted in favor of both questions on the proxy.

Proxy 

Comments:
Kasha Benton and Nancy Kerner thanked the board for their work.  Ken Spalding commented in favor of using the Capital Account for hurricane repairs at the beach.  He also suggested proxies being sent by e-mail to those who have e-mail.

Other business

And/or thoughts:


Jennifer brought up Edwin’s recent thoughts and ideas about the compostable outhouse.  Some discussion was had among shareholders about the future location of the outhouse.  Ellen relayed that the board would discuss this at future meetings and make any decisions necessary.    

Adjournment:


Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Todd seconded it and it carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m. after which a lasagna dinner was served and memories from the time capsule were read aloud.








Respectfully submitted, 








Kate Fales, Secretary BBC

2011 Year in Review

BBC Shareholder’s Meeting

2011 has been another action-packed year at our very special Benton Beach.  Once again, many loving hands and hearts pulled together to maintain and repair our GIFT.  Without a doubt, few are as fortunate as we to have such a jewel and to have so many who care enough to nurture it.

As temperatures rise and the family grows, the beach comes to life.  Many hands come together to prepare for the new season.  After that, there is constant activity.  There are campers, picnickers, impromptu gatherings, campfires, or those who merely take advantage of the opportunity for a quick swim, kayak or canoe ride or perhaps just a few minutes of serenity, listening to the waves lap on the sand or watching an osprey soaring overhead.  You never know who you’re going to see there.  Upon occasion, a shareholder from out of state may unexpectedly appear.  It is a place to see family we otherwise might not have an opportunity to exchange news with.  It is a connecting place that seems to draw us together.  The return of the cows in June added an enormous amount of pleasure and nostalgia.

The traditional potluck family picnic in July was a wonderful success.  The tide and temperature were perfect which resulted in a whole lot of swimmin’ goin’ on and special boat rides hosted by Joel.  The highlight of the day was the digging up of the time capsule.  This was no easy task and required multiple diggers.  The opening of the capsule was also a challenge, but resulted in no damage to any of the enclosed items.  A few entries were read which brought both tears and laughter.  The coming of darkness resulted in the decision to continue the event at the annual shareholders meeting.

The most dramatic event of the year was the arrival of Hurricane Irene on August 28, 2011.  Although we attempted to protect our cherished place by taking up the dock and deck, taking down the canopy, and stacking the picnic tables, Mother Nature had the last word.  As residents of 365 and 370 Vineyard Point Road watched, huge waves crashed over the beach and Roger’s Island and white caps rose up in the meadow.  In the aftermath, the evidence was demoralizing.  The compostable toilet, dock pieces and deck pieces had been tossed into a muddy pond at the southeast end of the parking lot.  Dock pilings had been lifted and twisted, huge amounts of sand had been washed from the beach and deposited across the Beach Road behind the canopy onto Roger’s Island, into the parking lot and almost completely covered the fireplace.  The arms of the fireplace had been dislodged.  Trees, bushes, and phragmites were uprooted.  There remains a high water line of debris along the Long Lot and Beauty Mountain.

After all our hard work we were now presented with a whole new set of problems.  After obtaining six estimates on the work that needed to be done, the board voted to hire Bill Leete to do the job of sand redistribution, breakwater restoration and dock repair.  In spite of his work, a lot more handwork needed to be done.  As a result, an extra workday was added to our itinerary.  New cedar poles were placed, X-braces were added to the dock, boy scouts helped shovel out the fireplace, friends helped shovel sand from the other side of the stone berm behind the canopy, trash was picked up from the meadow.  Processed stone was delivered and spread in the potholes.  Shareholders continue to come to the beach to do work on an individual basis.  In spite of all the work that was done, there remains a lot more to do.  It will be an ongoing venture.  The cost to date is about $6,000.

In addition, this has been another year of great accomplishments and hard, hard work.  The boundary line at the back of Zabel’s property has been surveyed by Russ Waldo, marked with cement markers, and the boundary fence has been installed.  There was a committed contingent of workers who repaired the fence line and replaced cedar poles at the site parallel to the beach road where the cattle had escaped lat year.  At workday, the beach house was cleaned, picnic tables stained and repaired, deck and dock laid down, canopy installed, beach raked and the area behind the fireplace was cleaned out.  The culvert going under the Beach Road had mud and eelgrass chopped and shoveled out so that the water could flow in and out.  A 40-pound stainless steel grate has been fabricated for the fireplace.  Bill Leete mowed the pasture in the spring.  The polynesian umbrella that Edwin had made years ago was in dire need of rejuvenation.  Edwin very graciously agreed to work on it.  He replaced the entire umbrella over a period of weeks with the help of Eliot.  The end result was a magnificent umbrella, which withstood in its entirety, the fury of Irene.  Truly amazing!

Our Benton Beach remains a beacon to all the family.  It ties us together no matter how far away we wander.  The meeting minutes, the newsletter and the website help to keep all informed.  It is a unique and very special gift to us all.







Donna S. Chemacki, 11/26/2011

